
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 15 FEBRUARY 2007


COS.26/07
GENDER EQUALITY DUTY

The Head of Policy and Performance Services (Ms Curr) presented Report PPP.20/07 informing Members of the Gender Equality Duty and what the Council needs to finalise in order to meet the requirements for publication before 30 April 2007.  The matter had been considered by Executive on 22 January 2007 (EX.14/07).

Ms Curr advised that the Gender Equality Duty comes into force in April 2007 and requires public authorities to promote gender equality and eliminate sex discrimination.  The Duty means that organisations have to promote equality, rather than rely on individuals to highlight discrimination.  It should lead to improvements in how the Council acts as an employer and improve customer service as women and men should receive services that meet their needs more closely.

In order to comply with the Duty the Council needs to challenge its policies, service provision and employment policies, considering the needs of men, women and transsexual men and women.  The Council would have to follow a series of specific duties including, setting gender equality goals, consulting service users, citizens and employees.  The Council will also have to develop a Gender Equality Scheme and action plan using gathered data and consultation results.  Ms Curr then outlined a plan of action for the development of the Council's Gender Equality Scheme.

The Executive had decided:

“1.  That the Council's requirements to meet the Gender Equality Duty by 30 April 2007 be noted.

2.  That the plan of action in order to meet the Duty, as detailed in Appendix 1 of PPP.03/07 be noted.

3.  That the report be referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consultation.”

In considering the report, Members made the following comments and observations:

(a) A Member asked if there was a policy in place to ensure that there was a gender balance in recruitment and selection matters.

Ms Curr agreed that such good practice was desirable.

(b) A Member asked who the Elected Member was on the Corporate Equality Group.

Ms Curr answered that it was the Chairman of the Community Overview & Scrutiny Committee and that Councillor Mitchelson was the Equality Champion for the Executive.

(c) A Member asked how any pay gap between men and women was being tackled.

Ms Curr responded that it was part of the work being undertaken within the Pay and Workforce Strategy and Job Evaluation processes.

(d)
In response to questions Ms Curr stated that the focus groups/workshops had been completed in line with the relevant parts of the Action Plan.

RESOLVED – 1) That the Gender Equality Duty and relevant direct action plan be noted.

2) That the Committee looks forward to examining the final Plan at the next meeting and would review the Council work on implementing the Gender Equality Duty on an annual basis.







